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1. Attendance and Apologies 

 

2. Declarations of Interest 

 

3. Deputations 

 
Presentation by Paul Tsikleas, Manager Commercial Services. 
 

4. Confirmation of Minutes – 8 May 2018 

 
A copy of the minutes of the previous meeting held 8 May 2018 was 
distributed. 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
That the minutes of the previous meeting held on 8 May 2018 be accepted as 
a true and correct record.  
 

5. Business arising from Minutes – 8 May 2018 

 
Enforcement Program near 848 River Drive 
 
A request has been sent to Ballina Police for an enforcement program on 
River Drive. Police advise they are currently responding to speeding 
complaints in this area and have agreed to increase their taskings and patrols 
at this location. 
 
Floodgates at South Ballina  
 
Two specialist suppliers have been consulted and differing feedback with 
respect to installation and performance has been received. The trial will 
therefore proceed with two product types for comparison purposes. The 
installation is forecast for September 2018. 
 
Captain Cook Park 
 
Signs are currently being reviewed for all parks and they are being amended 
as required. 
 

6. General Business  

 
Reporting of Safety Related Matters 
 
Committee members are encouraged to contact Council where matters 
relating to public safety are identified in the community rather than wait until a 
Ward Committee meeting to raise these types of issues.   
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For example, road or footpath conditions that raise safety concerns, the 
presence of hazards in public spaces or environmental damage should be 
reported to Council as soon as possible. 
 
 
South Ballina Beach/Patchs Beach – Correspondence from Gabrielle 
Upton MP 
 
Council is aware of community concerns about various activities along South 
Ballina Beach including illegal camping, four wheel driving, littering and waste 
dumping. 
 
In relation to this, the Mayor recently wrote to the Hon. Gabrielle Upton MP to 
clarify the ownership and management responsibility associated with the land.  
A copy of this letter (dated 3 May 2018), along with the response provided by 
Minister Upton is attached for the information of the Committee (7 June 
2018). 
 
As indicated in the Mayor’s letter, aside from the management of a Council 
owned land parcel at the end of Patchs Beach Lane, Council is not the 
appropriate authority to determine management arrangements for the public 
land at South Ballina Beach or Patchs Beach or to undertake regulatory 
enforcement of activities such as illegal camping, four wheel driving, littering, 
waste dumping or beach access.  The National Parks and Wildlife Service 
and the Department of Industry (Crown Lands) are the agencies responsible 
for the management of this land. 
 
Further to the above, at the June Council meeting, a resolution was made by 
Council requesting the General Manager prepare a report investigating the 
merits of a six month trial of a temporary toilet at the Keith Hall boat ramp. 
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7. Council Documents on Exhibition 

 
The following is a list of recent documents that have been placed on 
exhibition in the period since the last meeting. 
 
 Draft Policies as per below 
 
 University Scholarship Program Policy (Review), closing date 4 July 

2018 
 Policy (Review) – Community Gardens 
 Policy (Review) – Alcohol Regulation on Public Land 
 Policy (Review) – Private Structures on Public Land and Roads 
 Policy (Review) – Pensioner Concessions – Rates and Charges 

The above draft policies have been reviewed as part of Council’s normal 
program of reviewing policies.   

The following draft policies are new policies and are being exhibited for public 
comment 

 
 Policy (New) – Fire Safety Statements Program, closing date 

 
Council administers a compliance program in relation to essential services 
(being fire safety measures in buildings).  Essential services are typically 
required in all buildings other than single dwellings and non-habitable 
sheds and garages. 

 
Fire safety statements are the central aspect of Council’s essential 
services compliance program. The certification of fire safety statements 
confirms the ongoing performance and maintenance of approved and 
installed fire safety measures.  This certification is required on an annual 
basis and the statement is to be provided by the landowner to Council and 
Fire and Rescue NSW (FRNSW). 
 
This new policy is to guide Council’s approach to the management of its 
essential services obligations as they relate to annual fire safety 
statements. 

 
 Policy (New) – Beach Debris Management 

 
Following the upstream flooding of the Richmond River caused by the 
remnants of Cyclone Debbie in 2017, Ballina Shire received a large 
quantity of floating debris deposited on the river foreshore and open 
ocean beaches. The bulk of the debris consisted of large trees, logs and 
vegetated islands broken off from river embankments. 
 
The debris was of such significant size and density that it restricted public 
access and impacted on public amenity for many of the river foreshore 
and ocean beaches in Ballina Shire. This caused concern amongst some 
residents.  
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Council resolved the following in response to a Notice of Motion at the 
Council meeting of 24 August 2017: 
 
1. That Council develops a policy determining the level of service that 

Council will provide in respect of clean up works on our beaches and 
riverbanks in response to need, and to ensure that debris does not 
build up at these sites due to particular weather events. 
 

2. Should Council be successful in securing clean up funding from the 
State Government that Council proceed with those clean up works. 

 
This new policy addresses point 1 of that resolution. 
 

 Draft Ballina Shire Roads Contribution Plan Version 4.1, closing date 
6 July 2018 

 
Ballina Roads Contribution Plan Version 4.0 was adopted by Council 24 
September 2015.  
 
Draft Version 4.1 has been prepared for public exhibition to include 
changes to the works schedule arising from a revision of the network 
configuration planned for Byron Bay Road and Hutley Drive, Lennox Head 
and subsequent adjustments to the works program, staging and 
contribution rates.  

The above draft policies have been reviewed as part of Council’s normal 
program of reviewing policies.   

8. Next Meeting 

 
The next regular meeting is scheduled to be held on Tuesday, 11 September 
2018 at 4.00pm.  

 
 


